No: SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/148
        Dated 06.09.2021.


To


Shri. P. K. Purwar,




                    
      

Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.





Sub:
Continuing Looking After/Adhoc promotions in BSNL as a routine affair for years together against regular vacancies is illegal – By this, management strategically stopping regular promotions for BSNL Executives to AGM and above Grades – Central Working Committee meeting of SNEA held on 02.09.2021 urges BSNL Management to stop LA/Adhoc promotions and promote the Executives on Regular basis, in time:
Ref: BSNL CO No: 412-13/2013-Pers I (II) dated 22.03.2013.
Respected Sir,

The Central Working Committee meeting of SNEA held on 02.09.2021 had deliberated this issue and come to the conclusion that BSNL management deliberately not promoting Executives on Regular basis and managing the affairs just by LA arrangement. It is management strategy to stop their promotions beyond AGM Grade. So far we did not openly oppose the LA/Adhoc promotions considering the operational requirements of the company. But management had made it a routine affair and continuing with LA/Adhoc promotions for years together. In fact, LA arrangement is for a short period of 90 days to 180 days to meet the urgent requirement so that management can take appropriate steps for regular promotion in the intervening period. As per BSNLCO letter dated 22.03.2013 itself, LA arrangement is for meeting temporary shortages, not as a regular affair. But in BSNL, LA promotion is not for a limited period, it is for years together, that also against regular vacancies. This is highly irregular.
Reservation is not the real issue stopping regular promotions as Reservation is followed in LA/Adhoc promotions also. If LA promotion can be given following Reservation, there is no hurdle for Regular promotion. Further BSNL issued regular SDE promotion recently, with reservation.
There is no justification for continuing with Looking After /Adhoc promotions. Looking After/Adhoc promotions are also issued only to the Executives eligible for promotions. Since the Executives are given LA/Adhoc promotions, they are eligible for regular promotions also from that date. Their seniority in the promoted cadre can be decided later.
The CWC meeting unanimously urged BSNL management to discontinue the present illegal LA promotions and promote the Executives on Regular basis. The LA /Adhoc promotion period also may be counted for further promotion to next higher Grades. Otherwise, in the near future, Association will be compelled to give call to its members to boycott/decline the LA/Adhoc promotions for their career progression. 

With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1. Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, Director(HR), BSNL Board for info and n/a pl.

2. Shri. R. K. Goyal, PGM(Pers), BSNLCO for information and n/a pl. 









